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TOWN OF POESTENKILL

38 Davis Drive / P.O. Box 210
Poestenkill, NY 12150

PLANNING BOARD  
PLANNING BOARD
March 1, 2022 @ 7:00 pm

@ Poestenkill Fire House

Attendees:






Non-Voting:

Donald Heckelman, Chairman




Robert Ryan, Esq
Tom Russell






Vicky Spring
Harvey Teal

Jeff Briggs

Steve Valente

Laura Burzesi

William Daniel
Chairman Heckelman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance and 


introduced the Members of the Board.
Applicants:

 Mr. Costa__________________________________________*8 Lot Major Subdivision
Cooper Hill Subdivision
PUBLIC HEARING:
Mr. Costa started off by reviewing the information on the Cooper Hill 8 lot subdivision.  

Member Briggs questioned what Mr. Costa had come up with for the drainage.  It’s being taken care of 


by DOT, each lot will be directed to drywells that will run into swales, site soil, driveways will 



be pitched, and each homeowner will be responsible for their own storm drain. Town Engineer, Mr. 


Bonesteel, gave a review of how Mr. Costa was addressing the drainage system.
There was a discussion about not being able to build in the easement.
Resident opposed the subdivision and spoke about a concern he had with closing the two streets down 

from the subdivision. Stating that it is illegal to shut off a street without being able to turn a fire truck 


around.  Member Russell spoke with Mr. Buckner with DOT about the roads and 




driveways and DOT said driveways are satisfactory.

Resident also showed concern about working hours on the subdivision.  Town has noise ordinance 


from 10 pm to 7 am.  
Conditional final approval was granted for the 8 Lot Subdivision by the Planning Board with the 


following conditions: ownership, drainage district creation approval by the Town Board
and also an 


approval on the SWPPP. A motion was made by Member Burzesi and seconded by Member Daniels 


with a vote of (5) ayes, (2) nays and (0) abstention. 
New Business:
The Planning Board voted for nomination of new Chairman.  Member Russell was nominated with a 


vote of (5) ayes; (1) nays (1) abstention.
Member Burzesi as Vice Chairman and Member Teal as Secretary was reviewed and confirmed.

OLD NEWS:

Comprehensive Plan was briefly discussed.  Nothing new to report.

Minutes:

Meeting minutes of February 1, 2022 were reviewed.  Motion to accept the Minutes was 



made by Member Teal and seconded by Member Valente and approved by a vote of (6) ayes; (0) nays 

and (1) abstention.
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:49 pm was made by Member Valente and seconded by Member 


Russell and was approved with (7) ayes; (0) nays and (0) abstentions.

Respectfully submitted,

Stephanie H. Volkmann

Planning Board Clerk
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